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Increasing the Minimum Wage

I believe strongly that the minimum wage should be increased and have consistently supported efforts to do so.  The current minimum wage falls unacceptably short of a living wage for full-time workers.
The federal minimum wage was established in the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938.  Because it is not indexed to inflation, an act of Congress is the only means to increase it.  Today’s minimum wage of $5.15 per hour was set in 1997, and its purchasing power has eroded significantly over the last decade.  
Relative to the cost of living, the minimum wage peaked in 1968 at $1.60 per hour (equivalent to $9.12 in 2005 dollars).  Since that time, it has not risen as fast as overall prices.  Today, a minimum wage worker who works 40 hours per week, 52 weeks per year earns a mere $10,712.  This is nearly 50 percent lower than the current $20,000 poverty threshold for a family of four, and it is clearly not a living wage.  Had the minimum wage in 1968 been allowed to increase with inflation, a minimum wage worker would now be earning $18,967.   
In the 109th Congress, I am a cosponsor of H.R. 2429, the Fair Minimum Wage Act, which would increase the minimum wage to $7.25 over two years, an increase of $2.10.  This wage level, at which a worker would earn $15,080 per year, is still not enough to allow a family of four to rise out of poverty, but it would nevertheless represent important progress.  Because the House Republican leadership has refused to permit consideration of H.R. 2429, I have signed a petition that would force them to allow a vote.
During House Appropriations Committee consideration of the Fiscal Year 2007 Labor, Health and Human Services, and Education Appropriations bill on June 13, 2006, I supported an amendment, based on H.R. 2429, to increase the minimum wage to $7.25 per hour.  Although the amendment was approved, its provisions will likely be removed during House consideration of the bill because they are considered outside the scope of an appropriations bill under House rules.  It should be noted, however, that the House Republican leadership has the authority to exempt the amendment’s provisions from these rules. 
I will continue fighting to enact a minimum wage increase this year.
U.S. Representative David Price


4th District of North Carolina








